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As community transmission of COVID-19 increases there will be a significant impact on the provision 
of sleep medicine services. The goal of this guideline is to protect the health and safety of patients 

and staff by reducing transmission through promotion of physical distancing and other infection 

prevention and control measures. 

Sleep Outpatients: 

• All routine visits should be avoided 

• Substitute by remote monitoring and Virtual Clinics /Telephone consultation 

• If patient must be seen in person screen for COVID-19 symptoms and/or contact on 

day of attendance by telephone. 

Infection Control:   

• All clinics should follow HSE guidance on hand hygiene and physical distancing as 
per HPSC Guidance. 

•  Hand sanitizer to be available to patients in waiting areas. Maintain at 2 metres 
of   distancing between patients where possible. 

•  Patients and staff to use hand gel before entering and leaving clinic rooms. 

 PPE use by staff as per local hospital guidance  

Communications: 

• When clinic visits are postponed ensure that patients can receive help during 

emergencies 

• When sleep studies or clinic visits are postponed/cancelled ensure that continuity of 

care can be restored once COVID -19 precautions are lifted 

Sleep Studies: 

• Postpone PSG and limited studies in older adults, pregnant women and those with       
comorbidities including heart, lung disease and immune compromise 

• Postpone inpatient CPAP titrations  

• Postpone all home testing unless disposable Home Sleep Apnoea Testing devices 
available 

• Home titrations to be considered only for severe patients 

          

Reference:  AASM “COVID -19 Mitigation Strategies for Sleep Clinics and Labs” Updated March 19, 

2020 

 

 

https://www.hpsc.ie/a-z/respiratory/coronavirus/novelcoronavirus/guidance/infectionpreventionandcontrolguidance
https://aasm.org/covid-19-mitigation-strategies-sleep-clinics-labs/


 
 

Advice for patients using CPAP/BIPAP for OSAS or OHS: 

 Patients should follow general advice on HSE website 

 Continue to use CPAP/ BIPAP at home as normal. To date there is no evidence that CPAP 

 increases risk of COVID-19 or makes the illness worse if you do catch it 

 Remember however that CPAP/NIV is considered an AGP as per HPSC guidance 

 If patient unwell with symptoms suggestive of COVID-19 follow HSE guidance on household 

 isolation and contact GP with view to swab testing 

 Theoretically as CPAP may increase viral spread the patient should consider distancing 

 themselves from other vulnerable household contacts 

If patient on CPAP is admitted to hospital with confirmed or suspected COVID-19: 

Bring your CPAP with you 

Do not use CPAP unless in isolation room and hospital staff instructs you to do so 

You will need a non-vented mask with a filtered exhalation port in the tubing 

Do not use the humidifier (increased droplet spread) 

 

https://www2.hse.ie/coronavirus/
https://www.hpsc.ie/a-z/respiratory/coronavirus/novelcoronavirus/guidance/infectionpreventionandcontrolguidance/AGPs%20for%20confirmed%20or%20possible%20COVID19_v2.0_23032020.pdf
https://www2.hse.ie/conditions/coronavirus/self-isolation-and-limited-social-interaction.html

